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OFFICE OF THE MAYOR  

 
August 10, 2022 
 
Mayor Christine Robinson 
Municipality of West Grey 
 
By email:  mayor@westgrey.com 
 
RE: Opportunity for County-Led Facilitated Boundary Adjustment Discussions 
 
Dear Mayor Robinson: 
 
This letter is in reference to the attached resolution passed by the Council of the Town of 
Hanover at its August 8, 2022 meeting.   
 
On March 25, 2021, County of Grey staff presented the attached ‘Report Addendum to PDR-
CW-17-20 Municipal and Growth Boundaries Planning Report Update’ to County Council.  The 
report and associated workplan were subsequently approved by County Council.   
 
Amongst other things, the report recommended “That staff be directed to work with member 
municipalities, neighbouring municipalities, and neighbouring counties on facilitating discussions 
on future growth and infrastructure needs and the challenges therein where two or more 
municipal boundaries are involved.”  The workplan indicated County staff were prepared to “set 
up joint meetings between impacted municipalities and County staff to discuss partnership 
opportunities.”   
 
As our respective boundary committees have not been able to advance discussions in a timely 
manner, it appears that there is an excellent opportunity for the County of Grey to facilitate 
discussions between Hanover and West Grey regarding potential boundary adjustments.  I trust 
your council will see the same opportunity and confirm with the County of Grey your willingness 
to participate in such discussions as outlined in the resolution.  The resulting gains in 
employment, assessment, and other opportunities for our municipalities, Grey and Bruce 
Counties, and the Province should be a prime consideration. 
 
I respectfully request that this letter and attached resolution be brought forward to your 
September 6, 2022 Council meeting for discussion and a decision.  A response to your decision 
by September 9, 2022 would be appreciated.  
 
I look forward to hearing from your council on this very important issue. 
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Respectfully,  

 
Sue Paterson 
Mayor 
 
Cc: Laura Johnston, CAO/Deputy Clerk, ljohnston@westgrey.ca 
 Council of the Municipality of West Grey council@westgrey.com 
 Kim Wingrove, CAO, County of Grey, Kim.Wingrove@grey.ca 
 Randy Scherzer, Deputy CAO, County of Grey, Randy.Scherzer@grey.ca 
 Council of the Town of Hanover 
 Sherri Walden, CAO, Town of Hanover 
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